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USDA Announces Conservation Reserve 
Program Signups for 2022 

Agricultural producers and landowners can sign up soon for the Conservation Reserve 
Program (CRP), a cornerstone conservation program offered by the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture (USDA) and a key tool in the Biden-Harris 
Administration effort to address climate change and achieve other natural resource 
benefits. The General CRP signup will run from Jan. 31 to March 11, and the Grassland 
CRP signup will run from April 4 to May 13.  

Producers and landowners enrolled 4.6 million acres into CRP signups in 2021, including 
2.5 million acres in the largest Grassland CRP signup in history. There are currently 22.1 
million acres enrolled, and FSA is aiming to reach the 25.5-million-acre cap statutorily set 
for fiscal year 2022.  

CRP Signups  

General CRP helps producers and landowners establish long-term, resource-conserving 
plant species, such as approved grasses or trees, to control soil erosion, improve water 
quality and enhance wildlife habitat on cropland.   

Meanwhile, Grassland CRP is a working lands program, helping landowners and 
operators protect grassland, including rangeland and pastureland and certain other lands, 
while maintaining the areas as working grazing lands. Protecting grasslands contributes 
positively to the economy of many regions, provides biodiversity of plant and animal 
populations and provides important carbon sequestration benefits to deliver lasting climate 
outcomes.   

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USDAFARMERS/bulletins/30e4bed


Alongside these programs, producers and landowners can enroll acres 
in Continuous CRP under the ongoing sign up, which includes projects available through 
the Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) and State Acres for 
Wildlife Enhancement (SAFE).   

Climate Benefits  

Last year, FSA enacted a Climate-Smart Practice Incentive for 
CRP General and Continuous signups, to better target CRP on addressing climate 
change. This incentive aims to increase carbon sequestration and reduce greenhouse gas 
emissions. CRP’s climate-smart practices include establishment of trees and permanent 
grasses, development of wildlife habitat and wetland restoration. The Climate-Smart 
Practice Incentive is annual, and the amount is based on the benefits of each practice 
type.  

Additionally, in order to better target the program toward climate outcomes, USDA 
invested $10 million last year in the CRP Monitoring, Assessment and Evaluation 
(MAE) program to measure and monitor the soil carbon and climate resilience impacts of 
conservation practices over the life of new CRP contracts. This will enable the agency to 
further refine the program and practices to provide producers tools for increased climate 
resilience.   

More Information on CRP  

Landowners and producers interested in CRP should contact their local USDA Service 
Center to learn more or to apply for the program -- for General CRP before the March 
11 deadline, and for Grassland CRP before the May 13 deadline. Service Center staff 
continue to work with agricultural producers via phone, email, and other digital tools. Due 
to the pandemic, some USDA Service Centers are open to limited visitors. Additionally, 
fact sheets and other resources are available at fsa.usda.gov/crp.   

Signed into law in 1985, CRP is one of the largest voluntary private-lands conservation 
programs in the United States. It was originally intended to primarily control soil erosion 
and potentially stabilize commodity prices by taking marginal lands out of production. The 
program has evolved over the years, providing many conservation and economic 
benefits.   

 

Waiver of DCIA Compliance for Commodity and 
Farm Storage Facility Loan Programs 
On January 27, 2021, the Biden-Harris Administration suspended all debt collections, 
foreclosures, and other adverse actions for borrowers of direct farm loans and Farm 
Storage Facility Loans (FSFL) through USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) because of 
the national public health emergency caused by the Coronavirus pandemic. 

It has been determined that the January 2021 suspension included a waiver of the Debt 
Collection Improvement Act (DCIA) noncompliance for issuing new Marketing Assistance 
Loans (MAL), Loan Deficiency Payments (LDP) or FSFL to borrowers who are in 
delinquent status with FSFL or farm loans. 

http://www.farmers.gov/service-locator?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
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https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fsa.usda.gov%2Fcrp%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dgovdelivery&data=04%7C01%7C%7C1d463046251b4f75464a08da08493475%7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697%7C0%7C0%7C637831407747667346%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=pKpd0ZBn6msZfn7OwJuF7CEnvXU60%2F%2FHoW%2BC84ZdYcA%3D&reserved=0


Under normal circumstances, DCIA specifies that a person cannot obtain Federal financial 
assistance in the form of loans (other than disaster loans), loan insurance, or guarantees if 
that person has delinquent Federal non-tax debt. MAL, LDP, and FSFL programs 
administered by FSA are currently subject to these statutory constraints. 

FSA county offices will review MALs, LDPs, and FSFLs that were previously denied on or 
after January 27, 2021, because of DCIA noncompliance. Offices will notify applicants of 
the waiver provisions and the opportunity to obtain a loan. All applicable eligibility 
requirements remain in place with the exception of DCIA waiver. 

Reach out to your local FSA office for more information. To find your local office, 
visit farmers.gov/service-locator. 

 

Foreign Buyers Notification 
The Agricultural Foreign Investment Disclosure Act (AFIDA) requires all foreign owners of 
U.S. agricultural land to report their holdings to the Secretary of Agriculture. Foreign 
persons who have purchased or sold agricultural land in the county are required to report 
the transaction to FSA within 90 days of the closing. Failure to submit the AFIDA 
form could result in civil penalties of up to 25 percent of the fair market value of the 
property. County government offices, realtors, attorneys and others involved in real estate 
transactions are reminded to notify foreign investors of these reporting requirements. The 
data gained from these disclosures is used in the preparation of periodic reports to the 
President and Congress concerning the effect of such holdings upon family farms and 
rural communities. Click here for more information on AFIDA. 

 

Update Your Records 
FSA is cleaning up our producer record database and needs your help. Please report any 
changes of address, zip code, phone number, email address or an incorrect name or 
business name on file to our office. You should also report changes in your farm 
operation, like the addition of a farm by lease or purchase. You should also report any 
changes to your operation in which you reorganize to form a Trust, LLC or other legal 
entity. 

FSA and NRCS program participants are required to promptly report changes in their 
farming operation to the County Committee in writing and to update their Farm Operating 
Plan on form CCC-902. 

To update your records, contact your local County USDA Service Center. 

 

Report Banking Changes to FSA 

Farm Service Agency (FSA) program payments are issued electronically into your bank 
account. In order to receive timely payments, you need to notify your FSA servicing office 
if you close your account or if your bank information is changed for any reason (such as 
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your financial institution merging or being purchased). Payments can be delayed if FSA is 
not notified of changes to account and bank routing numbers. 

For some programs, payments are not made until the following year. For example, 
payments for crop year 2019 through the Agriculture Risk Coverage and Price Loss 
Coverage program aren’t paid until 2020. If the bank account was closed due to the death 
of an individual or dissolution of an entity or partnership before the payment was issued, 
please notify your local FSA office as soon as possible to claim your payment. 

 

Preauthorized Debit Available for Farm Loan 
Borrowers 
USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) has implemented pre-authorized debit (PAD) for 
Farm Loan Program (FLP) borrowers. PAD is a voluntary and alternative method for 
making weekly, bi-weekly, monthly, quarterly, semi-annual or annual payments on loans. 

PAD payments are pre-authorized transactions that allow the National Financial and 
Accounting Operations Center (NFAOC) to electronically collect loan payments from a 
customer’s account at a financial institution. 

PAD may be useful if you use nonfarm income from regular wages or salary to make 
payments on loans or adjustment offers or for payments from seasonal produce stands. 
PAD can only be established for future payments. 

To request PAD, customers, along with their financial institution, must fill out form RD 
3550-28. This form has no expiration date, but a separate form RD 3550-28 must be 
completed for each loan to which payments are to be applied. A fillable form can be 
accessed on the USDA Rural Development (RD) website at 
rd.usda.gov/publications/regulations-guidelines. Click forms and search for “Form 3550-
28.” 

If you have a “filter” on the account at your financial institution, you will need to provide the 
financial institution with the following information: Origination ID: 1220040804, Agency 
Name: USDA RD DCFO. 

PAD is offered by FSA at no cost. Check with your financial institution to discuss any 
potential cost. Preauthorized debit has no expiration date, but you can cancel at any time 
by submitting a written request to your local FSA office. If a preauthorized debit agreement 
receives three payment rejections within a three-month period, the preauthorized debit 
agreement will be cancelled by FSA. The payment amount and due date of your loan is 
not affected by a cancellation of preauthorized debit. You are responsible to ensure your 
full payment is made by the due date. 

For more information about PAD, contact your local County USDA Service Center or visit 
fsa.usda.gov. 

 

Applying for Beginning Farmer Loans 
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The Farm Service Agency (FSA) assists beginning farmers to finance agricultural 
enterprises. Under these designated farm loan programs, FSA can provide financing to 
eligible applicants through either direct or guaranteed loans. FSA defines a beginning 
farmer as a person who: 

• Has operated a farm for not more than 10 years 

• Will materially and substantially participate in the operation of the farm 

• Agrees to participate in a loan assessment, borrower training and financial 
management program sponsored by FSA 

• Does not own a farm in excess of 30 percent of the county’s average size farm. 

For more information contact, contact your Farm Loan Team at 603-223-6003 or visit 
fsa.usda.gov. 

 

New Hampshire FSA State Office 

James C. Cleveland Federal Building 
53 Pleasant Street, Room 1601 

Concord, NH 03301 

Phone: 603-224-7941 
Fax: 855-428-0330 

Marilyn Milne 
Acting State Executive Director 

marilyn.milne@usda.gov 
603-224-7941 

Rebecca Davis 
Farm Loan Manager 

rebecca.davis2@usda.gov 
603-223-6003 
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